Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel 
at 7:45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 18 January 2017
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Mike Hedley, Nigel White, Linda Edwards, Geoff Collen and Len Harper. Also present were County Councillor Margaret Stone and Christine Smith (clerk) 
66. Welcome – the Chairman welcomed those present 
67.Apologies – received and accepted from Parish Councillor Jim Rampling and District Councillor William Kemp
68. Declarations of interest – none
     A Change to the Agenda Order was AGREED
69. County Councillor’s Report – Cllr Margaret Stone updated the council on the availability of grants from the Norfolk Community Foundation.  She also gave information on activities at Norfolk County Council, particularly the funding of social care and council budgeting.  Cllr Stone then left the meeting.
     The meeting returned to the Agenda Order

70. Previous Minutes – the minutes of a meeting held Wednesday 16 November 2016 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
71. Planning Decisions – the following item was NOTED: 
a) 2016/2274 – Wireless Infrastructure Group, Sewage Disposal Works, New Road, Norton Subcourse – Installation of 25m communications tower, antennas and ground based apparatus within fenced compound – APPROVED with conditions
b) 2016/2925 – Mr N White, 42 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse – non-material amendment to permission 2010/1392 (proposed bungalow) – change to external wall from render brick as original approval – APPROVED with no conditions
72. Planning Applications – none
73. Planning Correspondence – none
74. Finance – the following items were considered:

a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for December 2016 and January 2017 at £15.00 per month) was AGREED
b) It was AGREED to adopt the Parish Councillor Allowances as set by the South Norfolk Council Parish Remuneration Committee

75. Precept – the council’s budget for 2017/18 was considered it was AGREED that and the precept requirement for 2017/18 would be set at £2,266 which, with the government grant of £82, would give a total sum of £2,348, keeping the parish Band D charge shown on Council Tax bills the same as the previous year

76. Community Infrastructure Levy - the receipt of £322.21 had previously been noted and the council considered projects on which the money could be used.  It was suggested that a sign should be placed on Muck Quay Staithe: the clerk would investigate.  In the meantime, the sum would be ringfenced for suitable projects
The adjournment for public participation was not required.

77. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Andrew Wright reported that there had been some flooding as a result of the recent severe weather and Spring Tide.  The issue of the road at Reedham Ferry being lower than the river wall, therefore making it susceptible to flooding, had been reported to the County Councillor.
78. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Geoff Collen reported that a road name sign at the Ferry Road/Loddon Road crossroads was missing; the clerk would investigate
79. District and County Councillors Reports – the County Councillor’s report had been delivered earlier in the meeting (Minute reference 69).  No report was received from District Council William Kemp 
80. Correspondence – correspondence was NOTED, including an update from Better Broadband for Norfolk.  
81. Next Meeting – the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 15th March 2017 
82. Close – the meeting closed at 8:30pm







     Signed………………………………………
Date……………………………………
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